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                                    COMMITTEE WORK SESSION  

FEBRUARY 17, 2016 
 
 Committee Members Present:  Rick Rodgers-Excused 
     Dennis McGlone 
     Joe Kernan  
     Dennis Pierson 
     Paul Tousley 
     Scott Pelot 
     Charlotte Whipkey 
      
Also Present:    Mayor Mike Zita 
     Valerie Wax Carr 

Ron Messner 
Justin Markey 
Karla Richards  
 

The Committee Work Session convened on Wednesday, February 17, 2016 at 7:02     
PM, in the Council Chambers of the Safety Administration Building.  The meeting was 
called to order by Charlotte Whipkey, President of Council. Following a salute to the flag 
and the Pledge of Allegiance, there was a moment of silent prayer. 
 
General Topics of Discussion: 
Resolution #14-2016 Support Issue #6-Fire Levy Renewal 
Mr. McGlone discussed the Fire levy which is a renewal that will be on the March 15, 
2016 ballot, and felt this is something that Council could support this. This is a renewal 
for the same amount we passed in 2012 and if this passes this will not come before us 
again until 2021.  Mr. McGlone stated it’s important to support our safety forces. We do 
not get any money out of the General Fund so this is important to continue on into the 
future. Mr. Pelot reminded everyone that it’s not a new levy and is just a renewal. Ms. 
Whipkey stated she would go along with this and she is in favor of it. We supported this 
in the Budget and it would be foolish not to support this now. Mr. Tousley stated he 
would be abstaining from this, and as Council members were to be a voice for the people 
who have no voice. On this issue they do have a voice and that he supports the people’s 
right to vote and this is not to be construed as him saying he is not in support or in 
support of it. Mr. McGlone asked Chief Schultz if he could get a yard sign and Chief 
Schultz replied yes he and for anyone else who wants one to let him now. Chief Schultz 
noted that Mr. Kernan already as one and Mr. Pelot stated he has one now too.  Chief 
Schultz stated that their department funds do not come in from the General Fund; it all 
comes from this levy.  
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Mr. Pelot asked how much his call volume has increased last year and Mrs. Carr noted 
this information was detailed in the recent information handed out to all Council 
members prior to the meeting. Chief Schultz stated that it’s up 1560 so far and is in that 
report. Mr. Pelot stated we all know the call volume is up and your department runs at an 
extremely high standard and it’s not an increase.  
 
Mr. Bob Copen, 2518 Sue Lane, Norton, Ohio, stated that he is retired from the Norton 
Fire Department. He reminded the citizens and Council that if this levy were to go down, 
so would the service you are used to getting. We have mostly full timers 24-7 to respond 
in less than five (5) minutes. If this fails you would be looking outside for responses at 
15-20 minutes depending on where they are at and how long it’s going to take to get to 
you. This levy is to maintain the level of service that you have and hopes everybody 
votes for it. 
 
Ms. Gayle Brenner, 4041 Harper Avenue, Norton, Ohio stated that she is ashamed her 
Ward Councilman is not supporting this 100% because you are supposed to support the 
people in your ward and in this City.  Ms. Brenner stated she cannot say how many times 
the Norton Fire Department has come to the aid at a certain house on Easton Road and 
helped an elderly resident with Parkinson’s that has fallen and needed help to get picked 
back up. They do this for anyone in the City that needs help. Ms. Brenner stated if the 
citizens had to vote for everything, you would not be sitting there. Mr. Tousley stated he 
is not taking a position one way or another, he does not believe it’s his job to tell people 
how to vote, and clarified that it is not to be taken that he is not supporting it. Mr. 
Tousley added that he felt his position was fair. Mr. McGlone moved to add Res. #14-
2016 to Councils next agenda, seconded by Mr. Kernan.  
 
Roll Call: Yes: McGlone, Kernan, Pierson, Pelot, Whipkey 
  No: None 
  
Motion passed 5-0,  Mr. Tousley abstained from the vote.  
 
Nash Heights Proposed Resolutions  
Mr. Pelot stated we have beat this around long enough and the 2 resolutions of necessity 
are on later for the Special Council meeting for Res. #2 and #3. Mr. Pierson discussed the 
proposed #15-2016 and #16-2016 and wanted to see them passed prior to voting on  Res. 
#2 and #3, and speaks for Mr. Rodgers as well since he could not be present this evening 
due to a family emergency. Mr. Pierson discussed Sections #3 and #4 and it’s reference 
to the Exhibit C and if the parcels listed and if we need to state something like if passed 
it’s Ord. #16-2016? Mr. Markey stated Exhibit C was properly amended last week in 
reducing the assessments to $11,200.00 in Resolutions #2 and #3 and he did not see this 
as a reference to Res. #16-2016 because this is not specific to Nash Heights; that is for 
moving forward from this point forward. Mr. Tousley asked about the exhibit and once 
the legislation is passed can it be amended by a majority of Council? Mr. Markey this is 
the tentative assessment until you get to the final assessment, and you cannot go above 
that amount as it sets the cap, however he believed you could lower it; and that would 
require six (6) votes for passage because this is a Res. of Necessity.  
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Mr. Markey stated there is no case law on that but he believed you could only lower it 
with six votes. Mr. Tousley stated the residents in Nash Heights have heard so many 
different numbers thrown at them; if this were to pass tonight he does not want to see that 
change. Mr. Tousley discussed Res. #16 and he would prefer to see language clarifying 
non-petitioned driven projects, in other words a forced project, not to say that we could 
not offer that same financing to a petition driven project. We need to be clear that in the 
event there could be many projects running at the same time, although he likes the idea, 
he does not want to see the City being in such a vulnerable position as he believed it 
handcuffed us. Ms. Whipkey asked if we have not already addressed the petition driven 
process in the Codified Ordinaces? Mr. Markey stated he was not sure there is legislation 
that covers the costs; however we do have procedures established in place which mirror 
the Ohio Revised Code as far as the number of residents required for a petition project, 
and that does not reflect the cost split differences. Mr. Pierson stated it states how many 
people within a given area must sign to go forward with a study. Mr. Pierson noted that it 
was Mr. Pelot that had brought forth a petition about sixteen (16) months ago for 
waterline in Norton Acres and that went no where and ended up costing us in the end, and 
that is the only change he would like to see done. Mr.  Pierson stated that whomever 
circulates the petition needs to make those signing understand there are costs associated 
with a petition process. Mr. Markey stated the concept of including the cost for a study is 
usually included in the petition and the City has the right to assess those costs Mr. Pelot 
clarified with Mr. Pierson that he did not submit the petition mentioned. Mr. Pelot stated 
whether not it’s petitioned or not, it’s still the resident’s money, everyone should have 
that right although we have the right to set the time line. Mr. Pierson explained when 
petitions go around asking if they want water or sewer they need to know the full weight 
of what will occur before we spend the money; it’s not going to be free, there will be a 
cost associated with this, but that’s for another day’s discussion. Mr. Pierson added he 
does not want to see people signing saying they want sewer or water then change their 
mind after hearing it will cost them $13,000.00 and leave the City with a bill; they need 
to have more information before circulating those petitions. Mr. Tousley asked if the City 
can put a timeline on a project if there is an overload of current or pending projects. Mr. 
Markey stated that just because a petition may be presented, the City decides if and when 
to move forward. Mr. McGlone stated he was concerned if we don’t end up getting 
assistance from Barberton and we go with the $11,200.00, we could be looking at taking 
$5.3 million out of the rollback fund and if that’s the case and we are generating about 
$550,000.00 a year. The way he is seeing it with the thirty (30) years on the roll back; we 
would be looking at pulling nearly 33% of all monies to this project. Mr. Pierson stated 
from the model the Fund 128 was never in that from the onset, it’s always been 100% on 
the back of the taxpayer. Mr. Pierson asked what does the Barberton money have to do 
with this because it was never there to begin with? Mr. McGlone stated we were going to 
get monies before with the MOU; now we don’t know if we will get any surcharge 
money and rollback money will be paying for this. That is ten (10) years of the rollback 
money being taken out to pay for Nash heights. Mr. McGlone asked how will we pay for 
it if we get another Nash Heights, what’s going to happen to the roll back money? Mr. 
Pierson stated that’s the big IF in business and he does not believe there will be another 
Nash Heights on the future.  
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A lot of things could have and should have been done differently. We could extend lines 
only 100 foot at a time to pay for them and the City would be paid for when we finished. 
Mr. McGlone stated in Nash Heights we are talking about less than 10% of the residents, 
and we are going to give them more than 33% of the rollback to fund that project. Mr. 
McGlone stated he does not mind using rollback money to help them, but all of Norton 
has put into this to use it all.  Mr. Pierson asked then what do you suggest we use the 
Fund 128 account for? He doesn’t want to see it used for business trunk lines either as 
there is rumor that that might be the case up on St. Rt. 261 and St. Rt. 21. Mr. Pierson 
stated you are bringing in over $600,000.00 each year and that’s going into the year 2034. 
Mr. McGlone stated if we have future projects how are we to pay for that, it’s going to 
have to come out of the tax credit roll back money. Ms. Whipkey asked Mr. McGlone if 
he was referring to Ord. 16-2016 and Mr. McGlone stated it was for the future and we 
would need to use the rollback. Mr. Pierson attempted to give the history on how the 
whole Nash Heights project came to be and Mr. McGlone stated we have all heard this 
many times before and was not interested in hearing it again to which Ms. Whipkey 
agreed. Ms. Whipkey gaveled Mr. Pierson for interrupting the discussion not once but 
three times. Ms. Whipkey stated that all of you had a handout this evening without about 
the Barberton revenues, and she disputed getting the $600,000.00 coming in from the 
rollback and this reflects a conservative figure of $550,000.00 (see attached).  We are 
expecting the rollback to go down and she would rather plan on collecting the lesser 
amount for paying out on projects than finding out afterwards we do not have it.  The last 
page discusses the monies needing to come out of the rollback fund. We don’t even know 
what Phase III of Cleveland-Massillon Road is going to cost yet, if you add this all up 
that along with the Barber Road issue it comes to in the first year $330,000.00 of roll 
back used starting in 2018. Phase II is supposed to kick in on 2019 so we have to add that 
other $67,000.00 that is possibly using up nearly $400,000.00 per year out of the rollback 
fund. Even if we remove Barber Road and start taking that back out of the General Fund, 
which she has been a proponent in doing so since the beginning. We have taken that 
$100,000.00 and more to put in the road programs and we will have to find the 
$100,000.00 for the road programs somewhere else, let alone the $2,000.00 refunds we 
are looking at for Oak and Greenwich at about $84,000.00 up front which is coming out 
right away. Ms. Whipkey stated she is not as optimistic in the State bringing more money 
to the municipalities and for us to sit here and count on still getting the same monies to 
come in would be foolish. Ms. Whipkey stated she has a problem telling the residents we 
will be giving them 42% off for future projects. Ms. Whipkey stated nothing about this 
makes her feel that any of this as sustainable. Why are we pushing for this now when we 
need to get Nash Heights taken care of? Mr. Tousley stated the comment was made 
earlier about taking a third of the money for Nash Heights. By the time any money is 
taken for of Nash Heights we are not even starting until 2019 and that’s ten (10) years 
since the roll back has started, so what are we using this money for? He doesn’t see the 
real issue there. Part of the idea with Ord. #16-2016 is to avoid future projects like Nash 
Heights and to maybe have the City have a little skin in the game, and not jump so 
quickly. Mr. McGlone agreed we cannot afford another project at 42% and there is no 
way we could afford another project. Mr. Pierson stated that in the original Nash Heights 
project we were given options and they chose sewers. It could have been addressed and 
we would not even be discussing this.   
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Mr. Pierson talked about the Cleve-Massillon Road widening project has grant moneys 
and what is the city supposed to address as far as what is not covered by the State.  What 
is our obligation there as far as sewer goes and that’s not exactly out of the 128 account 
unless we wish it. Mrs. Carr stated that what is being shown here with Cleveland-
Massillon Road widening is we all agreed sometime last year that we would fill in the 
gaps along the road where there are no sewers with sewers. Mr. Rodgers was the 
proponent to fill in the gaps along the road projects, We have to break this all down into 
three (3) phases. Phase III is not determined yet because we have not received any road 
money. However, the sewer needs to go in prior to the road work. As far as Phase I goes; 
we are there now and we are ready to bid this sewer project right now. The sewers along 
Cleve-Mass. Road were already in the plans to be done before the road widening begins 
and was always intended to be used with the roll back money. Mrs. Carr stated she is 
nearly ready to bring legislation forward shortly to Council regarding this sewer. You 
were all aware of this project and was in the Budget. Mrs. Carr noted that the Phase II 
numbers are tentative and not finalized estimates. Phase I is pretty good numbers and 
ready to bid. This has nothing to do with the road work; this is all sewer and will bring 
maps with the legislation. The good news is that in Phase II it appears that we are 
avoiding the residents because that is what was requested. Mr. Tousley asked if there 
were trunk lines there to be paid out of Fund 127 or applied in part? Mr. Markey replied 
that there is a portion of the line that is being oversized and could be paid from that fund 
but not the whole cost of the line. Mr. Pierson asked if this an improvement so it’s not 
prohibited is it? Mrs. Carr stated this area has no sewers now and is to fill in where have 
no sewer lines. Mr. Markey stated the issue is extending sewer lines into an un-sewered 
area, and is probably a gray area. Mr. Pelot stated he felt 42% is just a number someone 
pulled from the sky and there is no way he would support something like this. Mr. Pelot 
stated he believed if we want to set some type of a precedent, most cities kick in about 
1/3 of the costs and that’s where we should be at that we could sustain. Mr. Tousley 
moved to add Ord. #16-2016 to the Special Council agenda immediately following, with 
emergency language, seconded by Mr. Pierson. 
 
Roll Call: Yes: Tousley, Pierson   
  No:      McGlone, Kernan, Pelot, Whipkey  
 
Motion failed by 2-4. 
 
Mr. Pelot discussed Ord. #15-2016 and that this was not determining what is set for Nash 
Heights and Mr. McGlone felt that this should not come before passing Res #2-2016 and 
Res. #3-2016. Mr. Pelot agreed that the Nash Heights amount needed determined first 
and then decide if we want to go down that road offering refunds. Mr. McGlone restated 
that he believed #15 would have to be after #2 and #3. Mr. Kernan stated last week he 
believed we all sat here, kind of discussed it, and kind of came to a compromise;  we all 
know this project has to move forward and none of us like all of it. This is why nothing 
gets done in this City. We talked about setting the assessments at $11,200.00 and we 
talked about the $2,000.00 refund and it’s recorded in the minutes.  
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Mr. McGlone stated yes, but talking about it and seeing it on paper is a little different, 
you need to have time to think about it before just jumping into it; last week it did all 
sound good but after seeing this all spelled out on paper he questions if it is sustainable. 
Mr. Kernan stated this is only $84,000.00 and Mr. McGlone stated no, he was talking 
about everything to which Mr. Kernan responded he understood. Mr. Kernan stated that 
we are about to vote on Res #2-2016 and Res #3-2016 tonight and if they pass they 
would set the assessments at $11,200 and then we could vote on Ord. #15-2016 and Ord. 
#16-2016. Mr. Pelot suggested we put these both on the Special agenda, then if Res. #2-
2016 and Res. #3-2016 were to pass at $11,200 we could amend #15-2016 to make it if 
needed. Mr. Kernan stated some wanted a $5,000.00 refund, some said no way in hell and 
some were ok with $2,000.00; that’s a compromise and sometimes it’s messy. Mr. 
Tousley agreed with Mr. Kernan and he would also agree with Mr. Pierson that he wants 
to see Ord. #15-2016 passed first as he was concerned with people keeping their word 
after listening to what has been said. Mr. Tousley stated this is the worst case scenario 
and asked the Administration if they intend to work with Barberton because if that’s the 
case it’s not the worst case scenario as the numbers decrease greatly and not all that 
gloomy to him. Mr. Kernan moved to add Ord. #15-2016 to the Special Council Meeting 
agenda immediately following, waive readings, seconded by Mr. Tousley. Mr. Pierson 
asked about Res. #2-2016, and Res #3-2016 and in Section #3, if what’s now on file with 
the Clerk of Council is all that there is and most current and Mr. Markey replied yes 
according to Ohio Revised Code.  Mrs. Richards stated that what Council has in front of 
them is what she has and is the most current and she believed it was dated the 11th of this 
month. 
 
Roll Call: Yes: Kernan, Tousley, McGlone, Pierson, Pelot, Whipkey 
  No: None  
 
Motion passed 6-0.  
 
Unfinished Business:   
Ms. Whipkey asked about the Brentwood sale and Mrs. Carr stated we did receive one 
bid for $20,000.00 which that was above the minimum bid and Mr. Markey is reviewing 
all of the details. Mr. Pierson asked what the minimum was and Mrs. Carr stated the 
minimum bid was $13,000.00 and everything we needed to do was done as far as capping 
the wells. Mr. Pelot asked if there is anything the City needs to do to wrap this up and 
Mrs. Carr stated all of the wells have been capped, Mr. Markey stated the quit claim deed 
needs transferred and filed and it was sold as is; he did not believe anymore legislation 
would be needed.  
 
New Business:  
None 
 
Topics for the next Work Session: 
Ms. Whipkey discussed some future consent legislation from ODOT. Mrs. Carr stated 
that this is for St Rt. 585 and is to be done in 2018 and 2019 and is fine to address at the 
next work session.  



  Committee Work Session 
  February 17, 2016 
  Page 7 of 7  

 

7

 
Public Comment-Agenda and Non Agenda Items: 
Mrs. Anita Ondreka, 4266 S. Medina Line Road, Norton, and is actually Wadsworth 
Twp. A friend of hers called her last night about attending a meeting at Cloverleaf School 
about the EPA and a compression station coming into Guilford Twp.  270 emissions 
could be permitted yearly and is full of carcinogens emitted in the air. Those of you that 
may know the geography and those emissions will be coming our way. We have until Feb 
22 to respond to the EPA with our concerns. The pipeline is about 3-4 feet in diameter 
and will be filled with gas. She had looked up pipeline accidents and one occurred in 
January 16 in Texas and it exploded and took them some time to put this fire out. Ms. 
Ondreka said she is trying to be a good neighbor and we need to all take a look at this 
because it will impact all of us. Mrs. Ondreka stated she had already dropped of some 
information to Mayor Zita and this information is in addition to that. Ms. Whipkey stated 
she had a call from a Norton resident that saw something in the Beacon today and they 
were concerned. Mayor Zita stated we are aware of this and our environmental 
attorneys’. Ms. Whipkey asked if this is the same firm that has station coming into the 
south of us. Mrs. Carr stated the original route was going to go thru Norton but has been 
moved.  
 
Public Updates: 
Mayor Zita made several announcements (see attached). 
 
Adjourn  
There being no other business to come before the Committee Work Session, the meeting 
was adjourned at 8:04 PM. 
 
___________________________ 
Charlotte Whipkey, President of Council 
 

*NOTE: THESE MINUTES ARE NOT VERBATIM* 
 
**ORIGINAL SIGNED AND APPROVED MINUTES ARE ON FILE WITH THE 

CLERK OF COUNCIL.** 
 
 All Committee Meetings will be held at the Norton Safety Administration Building, unless 
otherwise noted.  
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